
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE
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EX.206/06
HOUSING CAPITAL PROGRAMME - PROGRESS REPORT (Key Decision)

Portfolio
Sustainable Communities

Subject Matter

The Director of Development Services submitted Report DS.58/06 providing the Executive with an update on progress with projects as part of the Housing Capital Programme and seeking approval for the release of capital funding allocated for 2006/07 for delivery of the Housing Strategy.

The report updated Members on progress on the following three main areas of spend and sources of funding within the Housing Capital Programmes:

(a)  Private Sector Grants - amounts committed and spent against the Council's Capital operational Budget for Renovation Grants, Minor Works Grants, Diasbled Facility Grants and Group Repair;

(b) Housing Strategy Projects - additional approved allocation for delivery of the Housing Strategy.  A number of issues had arisen which had led to the reprofiling of budgets for 2006/07 to transfer surplus carried forward from 2005/06 into 2009/10.  The reprofiling of the capital budget would enable the delivery of certain projects to be progressed.  A Housing Strategy Action Plan showing the projects to be undertaken was submitted and would be monitored by the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee.

(c)  Flood Grant projects - part of Government Grant post flood.

The Executive stressed the need for the reprofiling of funding to be closely monitored to ensure that monies allocated to particular financial years were actually spent in that financial year.

The Town Clerk and Chief Executive accepted the Executive's concerns and reported that the Capital Projects Board would carry out detailed monitoring of expenditure on the housing capital programme.  The Director of Corporate Services advised that the figures represented the best estimate available at present and significant variations were not anticipated.  However, should major variations appear likely to occur, they would be reported to the Executive.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

1. That progress on the Housing Capital Programme be noted.

2. That capital funds totalling £1,250,000 allocated for the financial year 2006/07 to the Housing Strategy programme be released with expenditure closely monitored by the Capital Projects Board and details of any major variations reported back to the Executive.

3.  That the current estimated re-profiling of the 5 year programme be noted.

Reasons for Decision

The release of Housing Strategy funding will enable the Housing Programme to be implemented and schemes to be progressed.







